TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of AGM held on 18th April 2018
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier, Chair
Geoff Whitbourn, Treasurer
Pat Fulford, Rentals Administrator
Todd Canton
Jim Hall
Doreen Lloyd
Ben Roberts
John Ling
Linda Crawford
David Kempson
1. Apologies for Absence

David Laming,  Anne Hall
2. 
Minutes of Last AGM

The minutes were checked at the May 2017 meeting and were now agreed as a true record.  Proposed by BR, Seconded by TC.
3. 
Introduction by Chairman
    
KSP thanked all the Committee members for their support over the past year. In particular he thanked Peter Burleigh who retired from the Committee and the Trustees this year. Peter in his years as treasurer, got the Hall’s finances straightened out and laid the foundations for the healthy position we are in today.

KSP thanked all the Trustees and welcomed David Kempson as a new Trustee.

KSP also thanked Lisa Bove for her work with the Supporters Club, Frankie Mortimore for looking after our website, Peter George for being our Examiner,  Jane Hamshere for helping us get the best deal with our energy supplies, and Jane Warehand our resident caretaker.

KSP noted that Tewin Tots handed in their notice after the Summer Term 2017. As a consequence, the Parish Room had been re-furbished and was now available for general rent. Paul & Diane Hagger had done a survey of the decorative state of the hall, and work had now started on various re-decorations.

When Paul Griggs decided that he was no longer going to run a New Years Eve event, Joanne & Malcolm Allen stepped up and ran a successful event on behalf of the Hall.
4.
Summary of Year by Chairman
KSP read out the report for the calendar year 2017 which will be submitted to the Charity Commission as follows:
The Memorial Hall continues to be used by a nursery group, as well as various village groups including Over 50's, a film club, horticulture and crafts, art group, keep fit, badminton, parents & toddlers etc. It is also hired out as a venue for weddings, parties etc.  Unfortunately the other nursery group ceased to operate after the summer of 2017. After many years being run by various local mothers, it could only continue as a private enterprise, and they eventually decided that it was not financially viable.
The Memorial Hall also hosts fund raising events which include two jumble sales, and two book sales.  The annual fete returned in 2017. The Memorial Hall also provides sound equipment for use in various other village activities on the green outside.
The Memorial Hall continues to run its Supporters Club which provides a regular income with small cash prizes as a reward.
Rental income from hall activities is used to cover our regular running expenses. Rents for new hirers were increased for the first time since 2012, but most rents for existing hirers were left unchanged.
We have a well established committee especially in the areas of finance and rentals. A local resident runs our own website, which is a significant source of enquiries for weddings and parties. The Hall continues to benefit from the services of a resident caretaker, who is a significant member of the rentals team, as well as maintaining the hall in a presentable condition.
Where possible, maintenance is done by volunteers.  A local resident in the energy business has been helping us find the best rates for our gas and electricity supply.
The main hall floor has been refurbished again. The hall windows have been repainted externally. The Parish Council has installed an external defibrillator at the Hall. A new three year insurance deal has been concluded.
Use of an online document storage facility also continues.
Historically the Memorial Hall has been run as two charities, but it has now been successfully consolidated as a single charity. 
As befits a Memorial Hall, a wreath was laid on Remembrance Sunday at the local church.
All meetings of the committee, submission of accounts etc have been conducted as required.
5.
Accounts for the year ended 31st December 2017

GW reported that 2017 had been another very good year. Our cumulative assets at the end of the year showd a healthy increase.

Fund raising was boosted by the return of the Village Fete in 2017, but there were also valuable contributions from the New Year Party event, the Jumble Sales, the Book Sales, the Supporters Club and the (non profit making) Film Nights.

The Operating Surplus was down on the previous year but there were several specific extra costs: Water/waste – due to undercharging in 2016 corrected in 2017 and a change of supplier; Inspections – additional survey work; 

Maintenance – electrical and exterior painting.

It was a relatively quiet year for project expenditure, mainly confined to buying materials to refurbish the Parish Room using volunteer labour.
6.
Election of Officers

Chairman
David Laming

Vice Chairman
Keith St Pier

Secretary
Jean Canton

Treasurer
Geoff Whitbourn

Rentals Administrator
Pat Fulford

Supporters Club Administrator
Lisa Bove

(All proposed TC, seconded JL and agreed)

Peter George thanked and re-appointed as Examiner.
7.
Election of Ordinary Members

Todd Canton

Linda Crawford

Jim Hall

John Ling

Doreen Lloyd

Ben Roberts

David Kempson

(All proposed KSP, seconded GW and agreed)
8.
Any Other Business

JH wished to put on record the thanks and appreciation of all Committee members for the excellent job done by KSP as Vice Chairman.











